

Since 1955

Service to Our Community XC-Dispatch

Volume 1, Issue 7 Official Newsletter of the Exchange Club of Killeen Oct 10, 2013 (Editor, Larry Holly)

OFFICERS 2013/2014

President: Larry Holly

President-Elect: Charlie Guidry

VP/Bingo: Don Sutton

Past President: Sharon Darmon

Secretary: Ursula Rushing

Treasurer: Maureen Jouett

Board of Directors

Kathy Clark-Jones Kenneth Murray Peggy Murphey Geraldine Lorio Barbara West Mark Hyde



OCT Birthdays

Alexandria Crawford..... 12 Oct

OCT Anniversaries

Jerry Dugger...... 22 Oct 2007

Meeting!

General membership meet every Monday at Noon and BOD meet every 3rd Monday of each month, 1pm at the Yank Sing Restaurant, CTE, Killeen, TX

News/Events

• Oct 14, 2013: No Meeting. Columbus day

Oct 18, 2013: RFAC meeting will be held at Sandy's Place on FM 439, Killeen. Members are invited to attend.

Oct 21, 2013: Guest Speaker. Sgt. Betty Adams, Killeen Police Department, Subject will be local area scams.

Oct 26, 2013: Exchangites will participate in National Exchange Day of Service with a visit to Killeen Care Center to include presenting cash donations.

Oct 28, 2013: Guest Speaker. Marcus Carr, Business Resource Center, Texas Workforce Center.



"One Nation Under God Prayer Breakfast" November 4, 2013

7 a.m.

Shilo Inn & Suites 3701 South W.S. Young Drive

Guest Speaker:

Rev. (Dr.) David G. Reynolds Pastor, Greater Vision Community Church, Killeen For reservations contact: Americanism Committee Chairman: Mr Mark Hyde, (254.285.1192 or email: mah3@sprint.blackberry.net RSVP by October 30, 2013

Just One More 2013-2014 Campaign



@EXCHANGE

Each One, Reach One!

Exchange is asking you for one new member Recruit a new member and receive a Just One More pin.

Can you reach further? YOU Don't stop at just one Mentor your new member(s) and watch the membership chain grow End the year with the longest chain and receive a billboard in your hometown and at the 2014 National Convention

Congratulations!! Ms Ursula Rushing

Awarded the National "Distinguished Club Secretary Recognition Certificate" For admin year ending June 30, 2013

Official Newsletter of the Exchange Club of Killeen Oct 10, 2013 (Editor, Larry Holly)

"Thank You"
Ms Kathy Clark-Jones
Chairman, Community Services
"Exchangites"

JUST O N E MORE 2013 © 2014

Welcome!!
New Members!!
Angenet Wilkerson
Sponsor: Teresa Young
Regina Ross
Sponsor: Geraldine Lorio



President Mariah Graupman, left, and Vice-President Kaitlyn Higginbottom

Killeen High School Excel Club conducted their Officer Installation ceremony on October 3, 2013 at the school cafeteria. District Excel Club Builder, Sharon Darmon conducted the ceremony assisted by National Field Representative Ernie Remedies and Texas District Director, Jim Rudd. All eighteen members present received their Excel pins and tea shirts. President Graupman stated the members are ready to get started with planned activities, starting with "Christmas on the Farm" event. Ms Rushing coordinated the event; Exchange Club members were present and provided cookies, drinks, and pizza for the event.

"Quote of the Month"

Prayer is not a "spare wheel" that you call out when in trouble, but it is a "steering wheel" that directs the right path throughout the journey.

District website: www.texasdistrictexchange.org

National website: www.nationalexchange.org

Club honors Killeen's Top Police Officer and Firefighter of the Year



Firefighter Darren R. Morphis, left, thanks Exchange Club after receiving "Firefighter of the Year" award from Richard Jouett, center, and Fire Chief J.D. Gardner.

Assistant Chief Longwell praised Officer Grey for being a 15 year veteran of the Killeen Police Department Patrol Division. Chief said, "We're fortunate to have him, and I think it was a good choice for the Exchange to recognize him. Fellow patrol officer Bobby Castillo, whom Grey trained, noted his experience has made him an informal leader in the patrol division, taking on interim Sergeant Duties.

Above: Fire Chief Gardner noted that Fire-fighter Morphis near immediate immersion into flood rescue when he was hired in 2007. He worked on the swift boat rescue team as the department created it following deadly floods in 2007. Morphis helped save the lives of people being swept away by flooding. Morphis said, "I just wanted to be the best firefighter I could be and make my community better. I realized I can't do it on my own, it's my entire department.

Below: Police Officer Phil Grey, center, receives the "Police Officer of the Year" award from Ms Ursula Rushing, left, Exchange Club Secretary, and Assistant Chief Larry Longwell

